Effective February 22, 2005 the following FERC approved addition to SPP’s Attachment P will be implemented.

“With regard to non-firm hourly for next day transmission involving the DC ties under the SPP OATT, the following rule applies to limit abuse of SPP’s scheduling process:  If more than ten (10) requests are submitted by the same Transmission Customer or group of affiliated Transmission Customers per DC tie, per direction between 11:55:00 a.m. and 12:05:00 p.m. CPT, then all such requests shall be considered invalid.”
